Wallace Community Services District
December 14,2012

WCSD Water/Wastewater Divestiture Update
Calaveras County Water District Meeting — December 12, 2012

At the Calaveras County Water District Meeting on December 12, 2012 the CCWD
Board approved the transfer of all Wallace Community Service District water/waste
water assets and liabilities to the Calaveras County Water District. By this action the
Calaveras County Water District took operational control and responsibility for the
WCSD water/waste water operations.

Although there are a number of administrative matters to be concluded over the thirty
days or so the WCSD will no longer be involved in the day to day operations of the
water/waste water systems that reside in our community.

Initial Calaveras County Water District Informational Letter

Each WCSD system water/waste water user will receive an informational letter in the
near future from CCWD that will cover many different topics. Please read this letter
carefully when it arrives in the mail.

WCSD December Statement

Your December 2012 water/waste water statement will not be sent from the WCSD but
will appear on your first CCWD statement. However, the December water/waste water
usage will be based on the WCSD rate structure currently in effect. Thereafter, the
water/waste water monthly usage will be based on CCWD procedures and rate structure.

WCSD November Statement Payments

It is important to clear your WCSD November statement balances by sending in your
payment to the WCSD on or before December 28, 2012. After that date the WCSD will
transfer all customer accounts to the CCWD and any November 2012 unpaid balances
will be subject to CCWD collection procedures.

Other Calaveras County Water District Information

The Calaveras County Water District will provide other informational letters as needed
and it is the intent of CCWD to create a special CCWD web-site option dedicated to
Wallace water/waste water system users.

Additionally, during the early part of January 2013 the Calaveras County Water District
will hold a public meeting(s) for system users to explain CCWD procedures and policies
and to answer any questions that you may have on the CCWD procedures and policies.

The Wallace Community Services District wishes to thank the community for its support
and understanding during this long divestiture process. Finally, and perhaps most
importantly, we wish you the best for this Holiday Season!




